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Crime victims to track cases online
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	A public policy research institute in the UK has suggested that crime victims should get updates about police investigations online. It says that presently less than 50% of crime victims were given any updated information about the investigations into the crime, arrests of suspects, the results of court cases, or sentences criminals received. This undermines people's confidence in the criminal justice system, they said.

One such system, TrackMyCrime, is currently in use in parts of England and allows victims of crime to view the status of their case. As well as keeping the public informed and building confidence in the police service, chief constable Rob Beckley said the system improved police efficiency by saving time used to call victims and report back to them.

The UK Supreme Court also publishes details of its cases online.
The Institute for Public Policy Research (IPPR) said a similar system could be rolled out across the UK. Courts, the Crown Prosecution Service (CPS), and the police should work together to share data, and this should be made available online as soon as possible – perhaps even in real time. The IPPR said this data could be used in many ways – for example, to generate up-to-the-minute maps of crimes, and provide victims with information about their cases. It could also help crime victims access online support groups. The IPPR recommended:

· Improved data sharing 

· Interactive, real time online crime maps

· Online referal to victim support groups

· Improved court transparency

The IPPR acknowledged that “appropriate legal safeguards” would need to be in place before the system could be rolled out nationwide.


Based on the BBC News articles 'Let crime victims track cases online, says IPPR' 

http://www.bbc.co.uk/news/uk-18327642
